
Ms. Beverly Rodgers 
1976 Lawrence 
Detroit, Michigan 48206 
RavensRio@gmail.com 
 
 
June 19, 2023 
 
Detroit City Council 
City Council Office 2 
2 Woodward Avenue, Suite 1340 
Detroit, Michigan 48226 
 
 
Dear Detroit City Council Members, 
 
My son, Bevan Morrison-Rodgers, the owner of 1976 Lawrence Street, in the city of 
Detroit, and I, also a resident of 1976 Lawrence, are petitioning the City of Detroit Council 
to request an easement of the residential alleyway between the streets of Lawrence 
(northside of the street) and Burlingame (southside of the street).  We, as well as my 
neighbors on Lawrence, would like to take an easement of the alleyway.  Bevan and I 
intend on extending a fence beyond the garage at the rear of our property to midway the 
alleyway and enclosing the area.  The fence would have a gate to allow additional access 
to utilities if necessary.   
 
I have advised my neighbors on the northside of Lawrence of my intent.  They are in 
agreement and have signed a petition.  Currently, most of Burlingame is a vacant lot.  I 
spoke with the owner of the majority of the property who also resides on Lawrence 
(Cevone Smith) and he is also in agreement with my plans and has signed the petition 
for all the properties he owns on Lawrence and Burlingame Streets. 
 
Bevan and I respectful submit this application and petition for your review and 
consideration. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Ms. Beverly Rodgers   Mr. Bevan Morrison-Rodgers 
1976 Lawrence    1976 Lawrence 
Detroit, MI 48206    Detroit, MI 48206 
RavensRio@gmail.com   Bevan.MorrisonRodgers23@gmail.com 
313-969-7095    313-492-9824 
 


